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People v. Logan Swisher 2023-CF-111 

Danville Man Sentenced to 14 years in Prison for Predatory Criminal Sexual Assault 

On June 26, 2024, Logan Swisher (DOB:01/22/2002), previously of Danville, Illinois, was 
sentenced to 14 years in the Illinois Department of Corrections, for the offense of Predatory 
Criminal Sexual Assault, a class X felony. The sentence must be served at 85%. Swisher entered 
into a partial plea agreement on May 9, 2024, with a possible maximum sentence of 20 years in 
prison. Swisher’s prison sentence will be followed by a term of mandatory supervised release of 
3 years to life, to be determined by the Prison Review Board. As a part of his conviction, Swisher 
must also register as a sex offender for life.  

During argument, Judge Derek Girton heard evidence from the State that on March 4, 2023, a 
Vermilion County Sheriff’s Deputy observed a vehicle parked inside Ellsworth Park after the 
park was closed. Upon further investigation, the deputy observed a female sitting in the front 
passenger’s seat and the defendant, Logan Swisher, sitting in the back seat with no shirt on. The 
deputy then observed Swisher go over the center console into the driver’s seat. The deputy 
contacted the guardian of the female and it was discovered that the female was a 10-year-old 
minor. While speaking with law enforcement, Swisher admitted to engaging in sexual intercourse 
with the minor multiple times. During the sentencing hearing Judge Girton read a letter from the 
victim who expressed her trauma suffered due to the acts of Swisher.  

State’s Attorney Jacqueline Lacy thanks the Vermilion County Sheriff’s Department for their 
quick response to this horrific crime. She added, “In these situations, children may not fully 
comprehend the abuse that has been perpetrated on them. The long-term effects of predatory 
sexual assault of a child are immeasurable. My heart goes out to the victim and her family as 
they work toward healing.”    

 

 

 

 


